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STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  February 23, 2016      

 
RE: 1209 Watson Street (Administrative Hearing) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  

 

An application was submitted to the building department to relocate a pool 
location at 1209 Watson Street.  During the simultaneous plan review 

process, I asked the applicant/agents about trees possibly located in the 
back yard and their locations in relation to the pool.  An inspection by the 

agent for the owner, Craig Reynolds, revealed that three trees are located 

in the back yard near the pool area and one of them, a sugar apple tree, 
had been removed.  The property owner submitted an after-the-fact permit 

application for processing by the Tree Commission. 
 

Photos from the back yard prior to demolition and pool work (submitted by 
applicant/agents): 
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An inspection of the site determined the following: 

Tree Species: Sugar Apple tree (Annona squamosa)              
Diameter: 10.8” (multiple trunks)  
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